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We had a great first week! I am so excited about this class, and starting our year together!  Our three new students are fitting in and making friends so quickly! We are going to have such a great year!
Make sure if you haven’t turned in your student information folders to the office, you do so by Monday. I was happy that 100% of you are signed into class dojo!  I messaged all of you that are signed up this newsletter and sent some pictures on the class story tab this week. Dojo will be for behavior and information from me, and it is also the easiest way to get in touch with me followed by email or phone calls.
We learned the proper way to put up and take down the flag. This is an important fifth grade job. Ask your student questions everyday about what they learned in school. We have already learned a lot! 
Next week we will have all our subjects each day. All students must turn in all homework on time to receive full credit. Only homework returned the day it was due or the next morning will be accepted at 10% off and 20% off for being late. All homework after that point will receive a zero.  Students will also lose points on Class Dojo for missing work.
Reminders:
All students will use their assignment book daily and they need their assignment books signed each night by a parent, guardian or caretaker. If it is not signed and/or if it is not filled out starting next week, students will lose a DoJo point (if it continues 5 minutes of recess). Do not sign the planner if it is not filled out, please! 
We spent some time this week getting our usernames and passwords for the programs that we will use this year. All of our logins and passwords are not on a google doc and they are shared with me if the worst happens and we are virtual sometime this year. We also are learning to use Acellus- a program that will be a great supplement in class and our virtual program, just in case.
(over)
English/Language Arts: This week we worked on our Turning Over a New Leaf Letters. They will go in your student’s writing folders. Ask you student what changes they decided to make this year? ( We will be starting a unit on sentences next week.
Science: Next week we will continue our first chapter: Properties of matter. Students have vocabulary cards they should be studying. 
Math: We will finish our Fact Practice packet next week and will begin guided math after Labor Day. Our first unit is fractions.
Spelling: Unit 1: long a and long e

beneath, complete, scary, neighbor, screen, police, explain, straight, memory, contain, operate, claim, needle, foggy, gasoline, eighty, freight, daily, feature, populate

All words will be pre-tested Tuesday with Final Test on Friday. 100% on Tuesday means Free Time on Friday during the test. 

Reading: Context Clues will be our first reading concept. We will have our first test over Context Clues Friday, Sept. 3rd since this is a short unit. (I always let students know at least 2 days before any test, but usually the date will be on the newsletter the week before!)
Social Studies: We will begin with a review of the 13 colonies and into the Revolutionary War for our first chapter. This year focuses on 1800-today!
Calendar: This calendar is always subject to change, but this is what I have for the quarter at this time.
More Star testing will be next week. We fit in AIMSweb testing this week. 
Sept. 2: Picture Day

Sept 6: No School Labor Day
Sept. 14: First PTO meeting

Sept. 17: Progress Reports (tentatively)

Sept. 21: Culver’s Night

Sept. 22: See you at the pole

Sept. 24: Spirit orders due

Oct. 8: Early Out at 12:50pm

Oct. 13: Picture Retake Day- Class Picture Day!
Oct. 15: End of First Quarter

Oct. 16: Fall Fest

Oct. 21: Early out- Parent/Teacher Conferences 

Oct. 22: No School

Have a Great Weekend!

